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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Dale Guenther, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  dcguenther1@cox.net 

Kae Allen, Secretary (Board Member); (480) 374-4320 .  kaeallen@hotmail.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President;  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Other Assignments: 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Tom Hoverson, Tour Chairman; 602 292-3921, tom1757@aol.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

Jeff Henry, Web Master;  (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make 

payment by check payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at 

any member meeting or mail it to:  David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe 

AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, 

or obtained from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed 

on our website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the 

Editor by the 26th of the month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested. 

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter 

of, the MTFCA, a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  

As a chapter of the MTFCA, at least 50% of our members must be members of the national club 

to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is doing very well in this regard, as almost all of 

our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the 

Vintage Ford and one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of 

Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made 

by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, 

please call the President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your 

mailing label when you receive your Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374 

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com 

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

           
 

Welcome back to the perfect Arizona weather! 

Looking forward to seeing all those beautiful people! 

 

On Saturday October 5th we will hold a clinic at Daryl Drumwright's home. He is located 
at 2502 W Sunrise Dr. Phoenix AZ 85041. Plan to be there at 9am. Daryl's phone 
number is 602 276-5630.  Daryl said he would have donuts, water etc... available. He 
has a 1915 Fire Truck and would like to get it ready for the parade. 
 
We are looking for some model T manifold cooking recipies…send them to Steve at 
stevenissle@gmail.com 

 
 

   
 

 

Look who won the 50/50 at our September meeting! 
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CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
Next General Meeting October 23, 2019 

 

Oct. 6th – 2pm  Ice Cream Fling, Andy’s frozen Yogurt Greenfield & 

Southern, Mesa 

10/15 Clinic (see presidents message) 

Oct 26th - Usery Pass Outing 

Oct 23rd Next Meeting  

Nov 3rd  2pm Ice Cream Fling TBD 

Nov. 11th - Veterans Day Parade 11am Downtown Mesa  

Note! Nov 13th Next Meeting (not 11/27) 

Dec 7th AJ Holiday Light Parade 

Dec 13th Christmas party 

 

Runningboard News                             October  2019                                          Page 5 



 
 

Meet Deryl Drumwright our newest member! 
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OK, You need a hand with 

your T? 

Give me a call and we’ll 

schedule a clinic to get her 

going! 

 

Ken 480-839-1716 
 

 

Deryl has a 1901 Quadricyle, a 1915 T 

Firetruck and a 1923 T roadster. 

This Saturday we are meeting at his home for 

a clinic..we want to get that firetruck on the 

road and ready for our next club outing! 

 

Welcome Deryl! 

 



                                                                       

    General meeting minutes as recorded by Marcia Tailefer. Thank you Marcia for filling-
in for Kae Allen!  

East Valley Model T Ford Club/ General Meeting Minutes for 9/25/19 
Submitted by Marcia Taillefer in Secretary Kae Allen's absence. 

The meeting opened at 7pm with President Ken Henry greeting the members in 
attendance and leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 
There were 26 members present. 

The club would like to thank Bill and Kae Allen, Lynn and Austin Graton and Cheryl and 
Jim Hartzler for hosting the summer monthly breakfasts. 
The turn-out was high for each event and everyone who attended had a great time. 

It was announced that we have new members in the club: 
Bryan and Noreen Coussens from Gilbert, AZ 
Dale Lehman from Fountain Hills, AZ 
Daryl Drumwright and Darleen from Phoenix, AZ 
2019 Club membership is now at 63 families. 

Daryl Drumwright was in attendance and introduced himself to the club. One of his 
vehicles is a 1915 Model T Fire Truck that he is anxious to get running better with the 
help of our club's expertise. We all look forward to seeing it as well! 

Bryan Coussens was also present and has his car here as well. He also stated that it 
needs a little work. 

Dave Veres announced that he had brought some recipes and cookbooks to the 
meeting and welcomed people to peruse the collection and take what they would like. 

President Ken Henry has renewed our contract with the City of Mesa and we will 
continue to meet at the current facility free of charge for another year. Thank you, Ken! 

The Club Newsletter will be active again. Steve Nissle is looking for items of interest for 
the newsletter from club members. 
President Ken Henry would like to see manifold recipes submitted. All recipes are 
welcome and people are encouraged to pull out their family favorites and submit for 
publication as well. 

Photos and stories of summer adventures and tour activities would be welcome and we 
are always looking for individuals to write their story in "A Man and His T" article. 



Dick Rash spoke about the Canada (Can-Am) tour and it was suggested that he put 
together a presentation for the club. There was much interest in this, so we hope that 
will happen. 

Jan Peterson handed out event plaques and birthday cards for this month. 

Upcoming events were discussed. 

Our Ice Cream Flings resume beginning October 6th. Tom Hoverson suggested Andy's 
Frozen Custard at Greenfield and Southern. Club members were in agreement. 
Ken Henry will send out emails with details to the event. 

The October General Meeting will be held on the 23rd of the month. 

October 26th is the Usery Pass Park Picinic. The ramada is reserved from 10am to 1pm 
thanks to Tom Hoverson. There is a seven dollar admission fee per carload to enter the 
park. The club will provide brats, hamburgers and fixings along with drinks. Side dishes 
and desserts are welcomed additions from any families who would like to contribute. 
Entertainment was discussed, but it was felt that we entertained ourselves pretty well 
and would forgo any outside entertainers. The usual games will be available including 
horse shoes, bean bag and skillet tosses. 
If you would like to volunteer to help shop for food, do prep and set up work or cook, 
please let Ken Henry know. 

The October silent movie at the Orpheum Theatre will be "The Hunchback of Notre 
Dame". If you don't have tickets yet but would like to attend, please contact Ken Henry. 
The exact date wasn't known, but it will be toward the end of the month. 

The Veteran's Day Parade will be November 11th. Ken Henry has signed the club up as 
participants. Attendees will meet for lunch after the parade. Mimi's used to be the 
restaurant of choice, but the location has closed. A new restaurant needs to be 
selected. 

The November General meeting falls on the 27th. This is the night before Thanksgiving 
so the meeting has been moved to the 13th of November. 
The Christmas Party will need to be planned at this meeting. December 13th has been 
set as a tentative date for the party. 

December 7th will be the Apache Junction Holiday Lights Parade. 

The Model T Ford Club International annual meeting will be held January 17th and 18th 
at the Crown Plaza Airport Hotel. Details are available on the MTFCI website. 

Upcoming tour ideas were discussed. Some suggestions included Frank Lloyd Wright’s 
Taliesin West, The Mystery Castle, The Fire Truck Museum, and The Peterson House 



to name a few. Tom Hoverson will compile a list. Please send your suggestions to him 
for consideration. 

A new president and a new secretary will be elected at the December Meeting. 
Interested parties should contact a board member. 

Old Business includes a change to the by-laws and the purchase of a portable sound 
system for the club. Old Business was tabled until meeting attendance is higher. 
 
New Business: Club Shirts. A list was passed out to members to get an idea of interest 
for styles and quantities. Once it's determined what people want, the club will move 
forward with pricing. 

A Clinic was requested by Daryl Drumwright for his Model T Fire truck and is scheduled 
for October 5th at 9am. Ken Henry will send out an email with location details. 

The 50/50 drawing was won by a very excited Cheryl Hartzler who took home a $25.00 
prize. 

Many thanks to Dave Veres, Jan and John Peterson, Tom Hoverson and Chris Tulipana 
for providing an amazing, delicious spread! The members enjoyed sloppy joes, devilled 
eggs, chips, pickles, cheeses, two types of brownies and drinks. 

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded at 8:41pm.                                                                                                                                 

 
 

 

     Phoenix 1920 



 

 
 

 
EVMTFC Snack List (Revised Nov. 10, 2018) 

 
September 
Peterson, John & Jan 
Veres, Dave 
Hoverson, Tom & Chriss Tulipana 
 
October  
Conlon, Glenn & Dianne, 
Elms, George & Ruthann 
 
November 
Fellin, Joe 
Francois, Steve & Marilyn 
 
 
December 
Club Dinner 
 
January 
Davies, Joe & Colleen 
Forsell, Jack & Laraine 
Urness, Reginald & Roselynn 
 
 
 

February 
Jackson, John & Lorna 
Auterman, Thomas & Joan 
Poppe, Mel & Lorie 
 
 
March 
Stolinski, Ed  
Stone, Bob & Susan 
Thyr, Jim & Barbra 
Edmunnson, Richard & Pat 
 
April 
Linney, Steve & Claudia 
Graton, Austin & Lynn 
Nissle, Steve & Dianne 
 
May 
Henry, Ken & Cheryl 
Henry, Jeff & Jan 
 
 
June, July, August No meetings 
 

 
I would recommend someone in the each group take charge and coordinate with the others on what to bring (maybe 
the first person on the list is the coordinator).  
 
Let me know if I have missed anyone. I know there may be a month you will not be available, just let me know and we 
will make an adjustment.  
 
Ken Henry 
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      It Happened Last Summer 

You may or may not recall my story a couple of years ago about "one door".  I was researching the origins of my 1928 

Chevrolet a few years ago and went back to the place I bought it in 1953.  They had no more documentation, but did 

have one door for the truck they found in the barn and gave it to me.  They had lived there for probably 30 years or 

more. 

Now that I have finished the restoration, and was going back to visit family and friends. As a thank you gesture, I decided 

to present a framed picture of the finished truck to the folks who gave me the door. 

As I approached their house on the day I decided to take the picture over to them,  I noticed something unusual.  

Normally there only one or two cars in their driveway at the most.  This day there were six cars in the yard, some in the 

drive, some on the grass. and one pickup in front of the barn packed full of items including a bunch of trash bags.  More 

unusual yet, the barn door was open and items stacked just inside the door. 

As they were an elderly couple, my mind began to race, wondering if they may have passed away or sold the place or 

whatever else may have happened.  As I walked up the driveway and approached the door, I saw some boards on a table 

and a circular saw beside them.  That just reinforced my concern for what may have happened.  I knocked on the door 

and the wife came to the door, I was relieved.  When I presented the picture to them, they explaned that their son and 

grandson were there helping do some remodeling.  The grandson was also helping clean out the barn, hence the loaded 

pickup in front of it.  During his cleanout efforts that day, he had discovered another door to  the 1928 Chevy truck.  The 

door is in great shape as it has been stored inside that barn all these years.  They gave my the door.  I could hardly 

believe my luck.  Things like this just don't happen.   Sometimes a good deed gets rewarded!!  
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Culvers Breakfast on June 15! 
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August Breakfast! 
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Club Clinic at George Elms! 
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And that’s a wrap boys! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       



 

         

  

 

    Got any other recipies? 

 

From another t club posting… 

 

“My son and I have cookers and enjoy making a blueberry topping for ice cream during 

one evening on our annual club tour. We made the sauce and loaded it into the cookers 
for about a 15 mile ride. During the ride my son signaled he needed gas and pulled into 

a station. While gassing up he decided to check the cooker on his car. An older guy at 
the station was interested in the car and looked into the engine compartment and 

noticed the cooker. He asked what it was. My son answered, they are blueberries. The 
old guy said, "you mean this car runs on blueberries?". My son didn't respond but closed 

the hood and drove off. I just left the guy hanging on the blueberry story!  
\ 
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DADGUM GOOD SAUSAGE W/ ONIONS AND PEPPERS 

 
2-3 bags of frozen onions & peppers 

1-2 pkgs of smoked sausage (or cajun or any kind you prefer) 
1 browning bag (by all means use a crock-pot cooking bag. Saves clean-up!) 

If desired season to taste with garlic salt or powder. 
 
 

Line manifold cooker with HD aluminum foil. 
Put frozen onions & peppers in browning bag 1st - then add sausage (sliced or whole of bun 

size) 
Season - Seal Bag and put in cooker. 

 
NOW hop into your "T" for a nice 70 mile spin. 

After about 12 miles you'll begin to smell it and if you weren't hungry when you started, you 
 

will be when you finish! 
 

YUM - YUM - YUM!!!! 



 

   

   

 
 

                         
1923 Model T Ford Touring at the Henry Ford Museum 
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1924 Touring. Excellent condition. Rebuilt 6v generator, upgraded LED headlights, tail & brake light. 
New hickory spokes, front bearing oil line installed and the speedometer also works. Radiator recently 
Rotted out.  Rocky Mountain Brakes and Leakless water pump.  Moto Meter,  Car cover & curtains 
included.  Two boxes of assorted odds and ends included.    
$15,000.00 
I live in the Peralta Trails Subdivision of Gold Canyon.  
Bill    505-508-8240   kfbbill@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 
1925 T Info  

FOR SALE: 1925 Touring.  Very straight body with worn black paint, good original top and 
interior, Strong professionally rebuilt 26/27 engine and transmission, Kevlar bands, High 
Compression head, Carnegie cam, 7 degree timing gear,  Model A manifolds and Zenith carb, 
foot accelerator, new 2” exhaust, 12 volt Texas T Alternator, Sure-Stop Hydraulic disk brakes, 
Ruckstell axle w/ left shift, 10-tooth pinion, Electric Volvo Overdrive,  LED Turn signals and tail 
and warning lights in kerosene side lights, Halogen headlamps, LED Driving lights,  Red wire 
wheels w/new tires, toolbox, Accordion luggage rack, New radiator w/solid brass shell, Texas T 
distributor w/electronic ignition, Klaxon horn, Outside oil line, Brass quilt rack, Brass rear foot 
rest, 12 volt power outlet.  This Reliable T is built to drive with fun and safety, it even looks 
good at 20’!  $16,500. Contact Bob in Phoenix Area  at 573-480-1884.  
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1922 Model T Ford Centerdoor for Sale 

Options: Rocky Mountain Brakes, Distributor Ignition, Water Pump, Stewart 

Warner Speedometer, Turn Signal 

Contact Dave Veres 480-415-3235 for details on condition of running gear. 

Price: $15,000                                                                           

 
Need new wood in your Wheels? 

Contact Dave Seiler, 714 501 7080, He is in Brea, California.   He will replace the 

spokes in  your wheels for $125 each.       
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For Sale   1926 Fordor T. 

Stored last 23 years in evaporator cooled garage. Car is in excellent 

condition. Not driven in 20 years. Has not rust and is a very straight and 

clean Arizona car. Must see to appreciate. Asking $12000. 

Annie 623-329-8631 
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